
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

August 5, 2021 

Water Environment Services Board 
Board of County Commissioners 
Clackamas County 

Members of the Board:  

Approval of an Amendment to the Conservation Easement Granted to Water 
Environment Services by the Athey Creek

Accessible Parking Improvements Project.  

Purpose/Outcomes Approval of an amendment to a conservation easement granted to WES to 
allow for the Fellowship's proposed site improvement project to proceed, while 
also minimizing impacts to wetlands and water quality buffers on the site, and 
further enhancing water quality function through planting native vegetation.  
 

Dollar Amount and 
Fiscal Impact 

None  

Funding Source N/A 
Duration There is no termination date in the amended conservation easement granted 

to WES. 
Previous Board 
Action/Review 

Issues discussion on July 27, 2021 

Counsel Review The amended conservation easement was reviewed and approved by County 
Counsel on January 25, 2021 

Strategic Plan 
Alignment 2) Honor, Utilize, Promote and Invest in our Natural Resources. 
Contact Person Ron Wierenga, Environmental Services Manager, 503-742-4581 
Contract No. N/A 

BACKGROUND: 
The Athey Creek Christian Fellowship near West Linn is seeking approval to expand their 
parking area to provide better access for persons of limited mobility and families. The project will 
encroach into a conservation easement area previously granted to Water Environment Services 
for the wetlands and natural resource buffers on the property. The original easement was 
granted in 2007 as part of the development of the church property. The Fellowship is proposing 
to retain a portion of the wetlands in the conservation easement area, and to enhance wetlands 
and water quality function through planting the remaining easement and resource areas on the 
site. WES staff worked with Fellowship to limit the impacts to the existing easement area, and to 
propose actions to improve water quality function. In addition, the Fellowship has agreed to 

education goals. All other necessary approvals from state and federal agencies with wetlands 
jurisdiction will be acquired by the applicant prior to construction.  
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RECOMMENDATION: 
WES staff recommends the Board, acting as the governing body of Water Environment 
Services, approve the Approval of an amendment to a conservation easement granted to WES 
to allow for the Fellowship's proposed site improvement project to proceed, while also 
minimizing impacts to wetlands and water quality buffers on the site, and further enhancing 
water quality function through planting native vegetation.  
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Greg Geist 
Director, Water Environment Services 
 
Attachments: Amended and Restated Grant of Conservation Easement and Exhibits




















